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Rector’s Report January 2024 
 

 
- On Tuesday December 19th, we hosted the final of four Advent Soup Suppers in which I 

shared videos of my SabbaAcal Adventures. All the videos are sAll available on YouTube 
and links to them were included in the Christmas e-card sent to the congregaAon on 
December 22nd. Although the average length of each video is about 5 minutes (the 
shortest is less than a minute and the longest is over a half hour), it takes a good 2 hours 
and 10 minutes to watch them all.  

 

 
 

- On December 21, I parAcipated in an Interfaith Winter SolsAce Gathering at “The 
Reach,” the home of David LochAe. The ceremony included the sounding of a gong, Sufi 
dance, body movements, songs, poetry (including a poem by Byrd LochAe), and spiritual 
reflecAons, including my reflecAon on the Western Saint of the Winter SolsAce: 
hUps://deforestlondon.wordpress.com/2023/12/22/the-western-saint-of-the-winter-
solsAce/  

 

     
 

- I was encouraged by the high aUendance at our ChrisAngle Family Service and “Midnight 
Mass” on Christmas Eve (Dec 24) as well as our service on Christmas Day (Dec 25) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LXRXwXAm-xU&list=PLJ0h0xfIm2qvGILP40DC-hOYJgur37Crv&index=1
https://deforestlondon.wordpress.com/2023/12/22/the-western-saint-of-the-winter-solstice/
https://deforestlondon.wordpress.com/2023/12/22/the-western-saint-of-the-winter-solstice/
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- On January 6, we celebrated Epiphany with King’s Cake and the Chalking of the Doors, 
including the doors of the Chapel. Although the Joy Mass is experiencing a post-
Christmas lull when it comes to the number of children in aUendance, we are commiUed 
to conAnue offering the service unAl Easter and perhaps Pentecost, when we will re-
evaluate our plans. 
 

     
 

- On January 9, I met with AusAn Roberts, who is the Roaster for JiUer Bean Coffee as well 
as the Philosophy Instructor at College of the Redwoods. He completed his PhD in 
Theology at Drew University, where his dissertaAon focused on poliAcal theology, 
process thought, and the Anthropocene. He will be donaAng five pounds of JiUer Bean 
coffee to the BeUy Chinn Book Signing Event. JiUer Bean is referenced in The Gray Bird 
Sings: “Local coffee company JiUer Bean named a roast ‘BeUy’s Blend’ and gave the 
organizaAon twenty-five percent of the proceeds” (128 – 129).   

 

   
 

- Also on January 9, PaUy Hecht of HAPI (Humboldt Asian and Pacific Islanders in 
Solidarity) joined the BeUy Chinn Event Planning CommiUee and she will be working 
with HAPI to provide Chinese New Year food and treats along with explanaAons about 
the tradiAonal meaning associated with the food.  
 

- January 11 was the tenth anniversary of my ordinaAon to the priesthood. The day began 
with a phone call from BeUy Chinn informing me that Zhao Parks, the owner of Bayfront 
One restaurant, wanted to donate sushi, pot sAckers, and wine for the Book Signing / 
Chinese New Year Event. That was followed by a call to the bishop’s office about an 
upcoming trip that I’m now planning to take to Honduras next month (Feb 23 – March 
5), followed by spiritual direcAon with a Jewish sage (Caroline Isaacs), followed by a 
hospital visit to see a parishioner, followed by a visit to another parishioner’s home, 



 3 

followed by a meeAng with the commiUee planning worship for Presiding Bishop Curry’s 
upcoming diocesan visit/Revival, followed by dinner with the Director of Sacred Music at 
the Chautauqua InsAtute (Joshua Stafford), his partner, and the Christ Church concert 
commiUee at Bayfront One where I met another Episcopal priest from the East Coast 
(the Rev. Sandra Etemad) who said she saw my book for sale at a monastery in New York 
and also where I met with Zhao Parks. And that night, I finished a first dran of my 
disAllaAon of St. Aelred of Rievaulx’s “Spiritual Friendship,” a project inspired by my 
ordinaAon on the Eve of his Feast Day (Jan 12). 

 

   
 

- On January 12, Ashley and I hosted the clergy of the deanery for a Clericus Epiphany 
Party, which included food, drinks, and a fun round of White Elephant Gin Exchange.  

 

   
 

- On January 16, the Rev. Tammy Smith-Firestone and I sent a leUer to the clergy and 
congregaAonal leaders of the diocese, seeking video tesAmonials to share at the Revival 
in April. See copy of leUer below.  
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- On January 20, we celebrated, blessed, and bore witness to the joining together of David 
Arthur Tschoepe and Valerie Jean Budig Markin along with members from St. Alban’s, St. 
Francis, Grace-Good Shepherd Lutheran-Presbyterian congregaAon, the Roman Catholic 
Church, Temple Beth El Synagogue, the Yup’ik community, and more.  
 

- On January 22, I began teaching my CelAc Spirituality and English MysAcism course 
through CALL (Center for Anglican Learning and Leadership). This winter, I have students 
from Sacramento, Washington, Texas, West Virginia, New York, and Canada. Also, 
Mother Geri Cunningham of St. Francis Fortuna is taking the course.  
 

- The former dean of the Episcopal School for Deacons, Rod Dugliss, invited me to lead an 
online Lenten Retreat with the Pacific Center for Spiritual FormaAon on St. Aelred of 
Rievaulx and Spiritual Friendship on Saturday February 17th from 9 AM to 3 PM. Some 
informaAon below and more informaAon to come.  
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Call for Revival Tes.monies – January 16, 2024 
 
 
Dear Clergy and Congregational Leaders, 
 
The Worship committee for our upcoming Revival on April 27 is calling for stories about 
where we are seeing love planted and hope harvested in our diocese. 
 
We trust that God will speak to us at the Revival not only through Bishop Curry but 
also through the lived experiences of others. For this reason, the Revival event will 
include testimonies from members of our congregations. 
 
We would appreciate your inviting one or two individuals from your congregation to 
prepare a short testimony about a personal experience of God’s love and hope in their 
daily lives, in the church, or in serving others.  
The best is when all three come together!  We would like to hear from the diverse 
voices of our diocese, especially in the areas of Racial Reconciliation, Disaster 
Resilience, Environmental Justice, Latino Ministry, and  
Youth and Young Adult ministry, among others.  A helpful outline is: 

• Before … - the situation the individual was facing. 
• Then God! … 
• And now… - the difference it has made. 

Videos should be 2-3 minutes long, and if recorded with a smart-phone should use 
horizontal orientation and high resolution. If it is possible to accompany the video with 
a written script, please do so. 
 
Our team will review all the testimonies we receive. Some may be used only for our 
team's planning to help us learn more about how the Spirit is at work in our diocese. 
Others might be shared in the Revival worship service  
or in other diocesan events and communications. Our team will check back in with 
submitters to let them know if we intend to share the testimonial in one of these ways 
and to ensure that the submitter’s permission to share is given.  
 
The written script or video must be submitted later than February 21. Please go to the 
follow link and drag the video to  upload: https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1E6r-
GB9_0HSt5IAej65he4yZiQUe8XIq?usp=share_link 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to us 
at: revtammy@saintpetersredbluff.org or daniel.london@gmail.com 
 
With gratitude, 
Tammy + and Daniel + 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1E6r-GB9_0HSt5IAej65he4yZiQUe8XIq?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1E6r-GB9_0HSt5IAej65he4yZiQUe8XIq?usp=share_link
mailto:revtammy@saintpetersredbluff.org
mailto:daniel.london@gmail.com

